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HERNANDO COUNTY 

TRANSPORTATION DISADVANTAGED 

LOCAL COORDINATING BOARD ANNUAL WORKSHOP 

Wednesday, May 19, 2021 – 10:00 A.M. 

 

WORKSHOP MINUTES 

 

The Hernando County Transportation Disadvantaged Local Coordinating Board (TDLCB) held  

Annual Public Workshop on Wednesday, May 19, 2021, at the Hernando County Building Division 

Training Facility, 1661 Blaise Drive, Brooksville, Florida.  The meeting was advertised in the Tampa 

Bay Times and the agenda was available on the MPO Website. The meeting was also available via 

ZOOM webinar. 

MEMBERS PRESENT IN PERSON 

John Allocco, TDLCB Chairman 

Kevin Bargerstock, Florida Department of Education, Division of Vocational Rehabilitation 

Holly Ferguson, Veterans Services 

Kathleen Winters, Local Representative Medical Community 

Denise Clark, Hernando County School Board – Transportation 

Shanika Figueroa Rodriguez, Children at Risk 
Tracy Noyes, FDOT 
John Eberle, Regional Workforce Board 
Gretchen Samter, Public Transit User  

MEMBERS PRESENT VIA ZOOM 

Cara Lee Brunk, Florida Department of Elderly Affairs 

Joe DeGeorge, Hernando County Transit/TheBus 

OTHERS PRESENT 

Steve Diez, MPO Executive Director 

Cayce Dagenhart, Transportation Planner II 

Terri Saenz, Administrative Assistant III 

Chris DeAnnuntis, TBARTA 

Miranda Maldonado, MidFlorida Community Services 

Kerri Hartley, Hernando County School Board – Transportation (Alternate) 

Kevin Mulligan, ACHA 

Janice Campbell, Hernando County School Board 
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A. CALL TO ORDER 

1. Moment of Silence 

2. Pledge of Allegiance 

3. Introduction of New Members 

• Cara Brunk, Florida Department of Elderly Affairs 
4. Introduction of Committee Members and Staff 

5. Declaration of Quorum 

6. Meeting Notice into the Record 

B. APPROVAL/MODIFICATION OF AGENDA  

(Limited to Board and Staff comment only)  

Motion: Ms. Winters made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  A second 

was made by Ms. Samter and passed unanimously. 

C. TRANSPORTATION DISADVANTAGED PROGRAM OVERVIEW 

Review of the Transportation Disadvantaged Program 

Mr. Diez presented an overview of the Transportation Disadvantaged Program.  The Chair 

is reappointed for each county (Hernando and Citrus) each year. 

Chairman Allocco stated this Board is statutorily required to serve and have value to the 

Transportation Disadvantaged community.  The Board members contribute based on what 

their agencies do as well as the members of our community that give their time as well. 

D. CITIZEN COMMENTS 

There was no one from the public in attendance or participating via ZOOM.  

E. COMMISSION MEMBER COMMENTS 

No questions or comments from the Board. 

F. MPO STAFF COMMENTS 

G. ADJOURNMENT AND NEXT MEETING:  The meeting was adjourned at 10:20  

The May 19, 2021, regular meeting of the TDLCB immediately followed. 


